SANDRINGHAM NEWS

Stimulate, Support, Succeed

30th June 2017



Message from Mrs Money

The Summer term is the busiest one of the year and the last two weeks have been no exception. The sun shone for our Summer Fayre and a great time was had by all. A huge thank you to the Friends committee who worked so hard to

organise the event which raised a fabulous £1450.

Thank you to those of you who came into school and set up your gazebos so that the children had plenty of shade during the very hot weather. The weather also held out for the school sports day. The atmosphere and enthusiasm from everyone made it a really successful event culminating in the parents, teachers and toddlers races. There did appear to be some confusion about ordering lunches and timings for taking the children home. Details were all sent in a sports day letter prior to the event and added as reminders to my bi-weekly newsletters. I would please urge you to read school notifications carefully as this is such a busy time of year for all of us.

Many of you have been asking about Mr Dengel and why it has been me unlocking the gates in the morning. He hurt his foot at home but is feeling much better so will be back with us next week. Being at the front of the school has given me lots of opportunities to talk with parents and children and even have a chance to hold a gorgeous baby. I have really enjoyed the last few weeks but of course look forward to Mr Dengel being back with us every day.

This week has ended with a flurry of excitement in Reception when Pirate Blackbeard finally returned Henry Hedgehog and Mario Mole after 'petnapping' them and leaving clues for the children to solve all week. The classrooms were awash with swashbuckling pirates, parrots and treasure...and the Reception team as always joined in with enthusiasm!

When I started as Head teacher in January I asked you all for your thoughts on how to make Sandringham 'even better'. In response to your comments I am delighted to tell you that we are having new gates and fencing installed during the Summer holidays across the whole front of the school. This will include new Nursery fencing and gates, fencing around the pond area, car park gates and an automated pedestrian gate which will have a video cam and will only be opened during school hours by the office staff via a 'buzz in' system. Along with the school offices and entrance hall being redecorated over the holidays the school is going to look quite different in September! Thank you for all of your positive comments in support of the way which Sandringham is moving forward. I couldn't do it without the commitment and enthusiasm of the staff and parents.

Wishing you all a relaxing weekend.

DON'T FORGET

Photo Orders

All orders must be returned Monday morning at drop off. Late orders can be made on-line but will incur a delivery charge.

Sainsbury's Active Kids

If you have any vouchers at home could you please bring them in to school by the end of next week. Thank you.

Parking

Please remember to park considerately and leave enough room for the bus to get through during busy times. The police have been in contact about this and will be regularly monitoring the road.

School Timings

All children should be in school by 8.50am, the gate will close at 8.55am. If your child arrives after this time you will need to enter via the front door to sign the late book and give a lunch order.

Frimley C of E Picnic Please return your form on Monday if you have not already done so.

Library Books

Please start returning your child's library books. The children will not be able to take out any new books from Friday 8th July.

INSET DAYS 2017-18

4th September 2017 2nd November 2017 5th January 2018 23rd July 2018 1 further 17-18 date TBC



SANDRINGHAM NEWS

Celebration Afternoon

Please join us anytime between 3.10pm - 5pm on Monday 17th July to celebrate your child's year at Sandringham. You are welcome to visit class rooms, talk to staff and look at your child's learning books.

Pirate Day



Message from our Family Support Worker Ruth Masih

Thank you to those of you that attended the Family Support Worker drop in sessions that took place during May-June across the Kite Academy Trust Schools.

It was good to meet with you and to collate information on the type's challenges that you are experiencing at home. One of the topics identified during these sessions was 'how to manage your children's challenging and angry behaviour' If you are experiencing this difficult behaviour at home please book yourself a place on one of the workshops below:

Mytchett Primary School - 10/07/17 at 9.15-10.15am https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/kite-fsw-mytchett-july10th-managing-childrens-behaviour-and-anger-at-home-tickets-35733693439

Sandringham Infants School - 13/07/17 at 2.00-3.00pm https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/kite-fsw-sandringham-july-13th-managing-childrens-behaviour-and-anger-at-hometickets-35786494368

All Kite parents and carers are welcome to attend any of these workshops. Tea/coffee will be available; I look forward to meeting you then.

Best wishes Ruth

DATES

Tuesday 4th July

Disco ticket box office at 3.10pm.

Wednesday 5th July

Moving Up Day - The children will move to their new classes and the new Reception children will join us for the morning.

We will also have a 2^{nd} hand uniform sale for the new Reception children.

Thursday 6th July

Clothes and fabric recycling bag collection will be outside the front of the school at morning drop off.

Disco ticket box office at 3.10pm.

Friday 7th July

Road Safety Show.

Summer Disco. - Nursery and Reception: 4.45-5.45 and Year 1 and Year 2: 6pm - 7pm.

Whole school picnic at Frimley C of E School.

Sunday 9th July

Frimley Green Carnival with a Sandringham Float.

Monday 10th July

Second hand uniform sale.

Wednesday 12th July

Year 2 Friendship Day. Letter sent to Year 2 parents today.

Friday 14th July

Year 2 Leavers Play - 1.45pm. (Year 2 parents only)

Monday 17th July

3.10 - 5pm Celebration afternoon.

Tuesday 18th July

Year 2 Beach Party. Details on Year 2 Curriculum News and letter to follow.

Tuesday 18th July

Little Badgers Family Fun Day. Details can be found in the Summer Term Newsletter 2.

Thursday 20th July

Little Badgers end of term.

Friday 21st July

School end of term at 1.30pm

Monday 5th September

INSET Day

Tuesday 6th September

The children return to school.

SPORTS DAY

